
 

 

Page 1 

 

  

 

INSIDE THIS EDITION: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tintagel Parish Council 

Newsletter    Edition 11   August 2011 

Pages 2 & 3 

  TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE – 

PARISH COUNCIL CONSIDERS 

LEASE OR PURCHASE – YOUR 

CHANCE TO HAVE YOUR SAY 

 

TINTAGEL CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMMITTEE 

 
EVENT:    CREAM TEAS   PASTIES   FILLED ROLLS 

CAKES    RAFFLE   TOMBOLA 

DATES:    11TH AUGUST and   24th  AUGUST 2011 

VENUE:    WI HALL (next to Old Post Office) 

TIMES:     10.30am until 5pm 

 

Please come and support us!   

Bring along your family and friends or tell your guests!! 

All kind offers gratefully accepted (cakes,cookies,raffle or tombola bits). 

Thank you for your continued support in helping us  

“Light Tintagel through December” 

 
 
 

PLEASE TAKE A COPY 
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TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE 

PARISH COUNCIL CONSIDERS LEASE OR 
PURCHASE – 
YOUR CHANCE TO HAVE YOUR SAY 
 
Many of you will be aware of the proposal by Cornwall Council to sell the Tintagel Visitor 
Centre (including the public conveniences which form part of the Centre), to the National 
Trust.  The Trust made it clear that they would close the public conveniences immediately, 
keeping only one for staff use. 
 
The Parish Council were never fully included in the pre-sale negotiations.  On a number of 
occasions the Parish Council requested that terms and conditions be included within the 
sale to protect the future of the Centre for the Parish of Tintagel.  One particular issue 
raised by the Parish Council was that the National Trust should be asked to run the Centre 
broadly along the lines it is now for a minimum period of 10 – 15 years.    
 
The Parish asked to be made aware of the purchase price but were continually told that this 
was “commercially sensitive” information. 
 
Only in early June were the Parish Council informed of the purchase price and that the 
terms included the fact that the National Trust would only have to run the Centre along the 
lines it is now for a period of 3 years.  After that time, they would be free to dispose of the 
building on the open market. 
 
Subsequently, the Parish Council were offered the chance to either lease or purchase the 
Visitor Centre.  For this venture to be a success the support and co-operation of local 
people and businesses is crucial. 
 
A number of questions regarding the property and its services have now been raised with 
Cornwall Council and once this information is available, and some costed options have been 
prepared, a Public Meeting will be held with an opportunity for open discussion.  At this 
meeting a decision will need to be considered on whether the Parish Council proceeds with 
a lease or purchase or withdraws their interest in favour of the National Trust. 
 
Please watch the Notice Boards for information on the date for this Public Meeting.  A 
separate Newsletter will also be published and will be available in local shops once a date 
has been sent. // continued …… 
 

TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL 
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If you have any views or opinions regarding this matter which you would like to make to the 
Parish Council prior to a public meeting being held, please email or write to the Clerk 
(details on back page of newsletter). 
 
PUBLIC CONVENIENCE REVIEW 

Cornwall Council is currently reviewing the 
provision of public conveniences throughout 
Cornwall.  The budget now stands at £2.8m and 
savings of £1m have to be made over the next four 
years.  There are four Cornwall Council owned 
toilet facilities in the Parish at the Visitor Centre, 
Trevena Square, Bossiney and Trebarwith Strand.  
The future of all four sites will be reviewed.  The 
Parish Council have written to Cornwall Council 
stressing the importance of all four sites to the 
parish, its residents and visitors alike.    
 
USE OF CAR PARK IN TREVENA SQUARE AND SPACES IN VISITOR CENTRE CAR PARK FOR 

PERMIT HOLDERS 

There is no excuse for not displaying a valid permit if you qualify for one (i.e. your name appears 
on the Electoral Register for Tintagel).  This matter has been the subject of articles in previous 
editions of the Parish Newsletter and a Permit Application Card will be reproduced regularly in this 
Parish Newsletter. If you require a new permit, please complete and return the copy of the card 
below to the Clerk, along with a stamped addressed envelope, and a new permit will be issued. 
YOU WILL RECEIVE A FINE IF YOU DO NOT DISPLAY A VALID PERMIT, IF THE PERMIT IS NOT 
VISIBLE OR IF YOU STAY OVER THE PERMITTED TIME. 
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Minister: Rev. Bryan Ede – 01840 214818 

 

Every Sunday – Service at 10.30 a.m. followed by fellowship over a cuppa. 
 
Every Thursday in the Sunday School  
Coffee Morning from 10.30 – noon.  Come and meet friends for a chat! 
 
Bible Study  
Inter-church, informal meetings in local homes on Wednesdays from 7.30 p.m.  Contact 
Brian/Cherry on 213391. 
 
Prayer Meeting 
Thursdays in the Chapel from 10.00 – 10.30 a.m. supporting families, friends and needs 

locally and abroad.  Contact Tony and Marion on 779040 

Xplorers’ Club (Churches Together) 
Holiday Club – Tuesday 16th August 10.00 a.m. – 4.00 p.m. 
Please bring a packed lunch.  Come and have a “whale of a time”! 
 
For further information ring June Burnard 770403 or Christine Irons (770433) 

 

FUTURE EVENTS 

 
Sunday 14th August: Songs of Praise – 7.00 p.m. accompanied by St. Gennys Band.  Come 
and sing your favourite hymns 
 
Thursday 18th August: Fund Raising Day in the Sunday School from 10.30 a.m.  All very 
welcome.  Come and enjoy coffee, pasty, salad lunch, bacon bap, cream tea etc. 
 
Sunday 4th September: Welcome Service for our new Superintendent Minister, Rev. S. 
Caddick at 11.00 a.m. preceded by coffee and fellowship from 10.00 a.m. 
 
Sunday 9th October: 10.30 a.m. Harvest Festival.  Preacher: Rev. B. Ede 
6.00 p.m. Harvest Songs of Praise led by Rev. B. Ede.  Enjoy singing your favourite Harvest 
hymns. 
 
Monday 10th October: Short service at 7.00 p.m. followed by supper and sale of fresh 
produce.  All tins/packets to be taken to Bodmin for the homeless. 
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TINTAGEL METHODIST CHURCH FETE HELD ON THE 24TH JUNE 
 
The evening of our Church fete.  As it was wet and windy, the fete was now held within the 
adjoining Methodist Church schoolroom.  Tables were bursting with cakes, books, plants 
and bric-a-brac.  Tea ladies ready with teapots raised. 
 
A little lady – Penny Mendoza – came to open proceedings.  This slim elegant lady of 87 
years stood steadfast – her firm voice rising to the occasion.  Starting with surety her love of 
Tintagel, the kindness and friendship she has received from all people of the area – a 
Christian spirit unlike any other.  She stated in a voice filled with emotion that the time has 
come for her to leave, to live closer to her family.  She wished Tintagel and all friends her 
heartfelt thanks before receiving a beautiful bouquet of flowers. 
 
The crowded room expressed their appreciation and gave her a resounding send-off before 
buying proceedings commenced. 
 
Farewell Penny 
 
Joanne Bull 
 

 

 

SAVE MONEY – JOIN THE DOMESTIC HEATING OIL GROUP 
 

Please support our village event for the Phoenix Stroke Appeal (Bodmin 
Hospital) (Radio Cornwall’s chosen charity for the year). 

 
Where? : W.I. Hall 

When? : Monday 22nd August 
What? : from 10.30 a.m. – 5.00 p.m. Coffee, light lunches, cream teas 

 
Bring and Buy Stall and Cakes 

Tombolas – including children’s tombola 
Offers of help and donations welcomed.  Contact 770671 
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WEEK OF EVENTS 

Saturday 30th July Wheel Barrow Race  
 Children 6.30 p.m., Adults 7.00 p.m. Meet at Trevena Square 
 Fancy Dress please. 
 
Sunday 31st July Truro City Choir  
 Tintagel Methodist Church 7.30 p.m.    £5.00 per person 
 
Monday 1st August Morning Coffee, Light Lunches including Pasties, Cream Teas and Cake 

Stall 
 Tintagel W.I. Hall 10.30 a.m. – 4.00 p.m. 
 
Tuesday 2nd August Walking Treasure Hunt – “Tintagel Village”  
 start at The Cornishman at 7.00 p.m. 
 
Wednesday 3rd August Village Fete from 2.30 p.m. to 11.00 p.m. 
  featuring Children’s Races, Games, Children’s Rides, Side Shows, Family 

Dog Show.  Beer Tent, Music and Barbecue 
 
Thursday 4th August  Family Disco  
  Tintagel Social Hall, 7.00 p.m. 
 
Saturday 6th August Crowning of Carnival Royalty and Queen of Queens Competition  
 from 4.00 p.m. at the Social Hall.  
 
   Judging of Carnival Entrants 6.00 p.m. 
 

  The Grand Carnival Parade at 7.00 p.m. 
 
30th July – 13th August Shop Window Competition “Spot the Deliberate Mistake” 
  

Carnival Entry Forms available from Visitor Centre, Hospice Shop, Committee Members. 
Enquiries – 01840 770892 
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CORNWALL COUNCIL NEWS FROM COUNCILLOR GLENTON BROWN 

Concessionary Bus Travel Scheme 
 
This brief article is to give readers some information regards the 

problem we are now facing on concessionary fares in the county. The Government 
has contributed £7 million annually with Cornwall Council topping it up to £7.4 
million. However, the Government have now reduced their grant by £2 million and 
that leaves Cornwall Council with the problem of how to continue the scheme as 
broadly as we possibly can. It is the Councils intention that no one should suffer 
and members are asked to contribute suggestions as to how fairly the new 
concessionary fare passes can be brought about. I suspect that the ultimate 
outcome will be that one or two of the very poorly supported bus routes may have 
to be withdrawn to help balance the books and thus not penalize the users of the 
concessionary passes. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

End of term celebrations 
 

On Monday 18th July the whole school went to Crealy for an end of term celebration.  It 
rained most of the day but failed to dampen the children’s enthusiasm or enjoyment of the 
event!  On our return to school our Year 6 leavers were treated to a Bar-B-Q the food for 
which was kindly donated by Simon and Julie from the Spar, thank you. 
 

Our Year 6 children are spending the day at South Penquite Farm 
working with Creative Nature.  We were fortunate to be able to 
use Sir Jim’s mini buses now that we have staff who have 
successfully completed their mini bus driving test.   
 
Friday 22nd July is our leaver’s service, when we formally say 

goodbye to our Year 6 pupils and present them with their portfolios and dictionary.  We are 
also saying goodbye to Mrs Jane Bradbury who is leaving us to begin training as a vicar, she 
will be missed.   
 
On behalf of the Governors, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our teachers, 
teaching assistants, meal supervisors, office, kitchen and cleaning staff for their relentless 
dedication, commitment and hard work over the past 12 months.  The school will not 
function without this team! 
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Treknow Rainbows 
 
Rainbows is part of Girlguiding UK for girls aged 5 – 7 years old. 
It is an after school group that meets locally, once a week, during term time. 
At the age of 7 girls have the opportunity to go on to Brownies and then Guides. 
Rainbows have the chance to do lots of exciting things, but most  of all have lots of 
fun. 
If you are interested in your daughter joining or for more details, please contact 
either: 
Jayne Warton – 01840 214888 
Or Katherine Short – 01840 779262 

 

ART EXHIBITION       

  

Di Studdart and Sue Whitnall will be having an Art 

Exhibition on the 26th to 29th August in the W.I. Hall, 

Tintagel.  10am to about 5pm.  Refreshments 

including cream teas and homemade cakes will be 

available.  Donations taken for the Trebarwith Surf 

Life Saving Club.  Looking forward to seeing you. 

 

HELP                                                   
 
Can anybody help me ?  I have been asked for information on two persons who are 
remembered on the Tintagel War Memorial.  To date, I have been unable to be of much 
help. 
 
The men concerned are Lieutenant Colonel Herbert Russel Blyth and Major Herbert 
Joseph Cotton.  Is there anybody in the village who has any knowledge of these men and 
their connection with the area.  Both these men were killed in the First World War. 
 
Any help would be appreciated, please contact me if you can.      
 
John Stratton 
01840 770500 
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TINTAGEL GARDEN CLUB 

Our annual plant sale took place at the end of May; members 

produced an abundance of high quality herbaceous and vegetable 

material, together with supporting stalls of books, bric-a-brac, 

tombola, and an enticing assortment of home produce, plus the ever 

popular cream teas.  

The Committee are sincerely grateful to all our local residents for 

their continued support - the proceeds will allow us to invite talented speakers, and 

continue to donate to chosen charities. Unsold items were passed onto the local hospice 

shop, and plants to Val and Jim Cowen, at Camelford, in support of their fund raising for the 

Merlin project; nothing was wasted.  

In June we visited John Mann's Higher Truscott gardens, famous for their vast collection of 

Hellebores, however, besides these, the gardens are filled with a wide mix of cottage 

garden plants and their more exotic cousins. The shrubs provide variations on size and 

colour, with the many mature trees making an impressive backdrop, including oak trees 

planted by John's daughters more than 40 years ago.  

As John entertained us, with his dry sense of humour, and his tales of gardening through 

the years, he generously gave away cutting material on request. The rain did not spoil our 

enjoyment of this special garden - while the sun appeared as we assembled for 

refreshments in the conservatory, and dazzled us on our journey home to Tintagel!  

The summer programme concluded with a Garden Safari - eight very different gardens 

belonging to members, ending at Devana Lodge; here we enjoyed an appetising spread of 

refreshments provided by Diana Mills, AIec Lucking and others; the chatter and socialising 

could be heard long after the sun had gone down.  

Our next meetings -  
Friday 16 September - Tracy Wilson - Behind the Scenes at Chelsea  
Saturday 8 October - Trethorne Dinner  
Friday 21 October – Peter Lavis – The Lost Gardeners (of Helligan) 
 

Richard Dale 
Committee member 
01840 770960 
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DIARY DATES 

REGULAR QUIZZES 

 are held at the King Arthurs Arms, Fore Street, Tintagel 
Quizzes are held on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month throughout the year, 

commencing at 8.30 p.m., £2.00 per person, 
teams of 4 people or come along and make up or join a team. 

Come along for a fun Quiz Evening. 
Dates :   No quizzes in August, 6th & 20th September 

 ALL WELCOME 
First Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the W.I. 

Third Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the First Responders 
For further information please contact June, 770346 

********************************* 

TINTAGEL AFC 

CASH PRIZE BINGO 

Wednesday 17th August, doors open 7.00 p.m. 
Tintagel Social Hall (over 18s only) 

Eyes down at 7.30 p.m.,   Raffle and Refreshments 
In aid of Tintagel AFC Charity no: 1088744 

 

********************************* 

BOSSINEY CHAPEL  
 

ANNUAL BAZAAR 
 

THURSDAY 4TH AUGUST 2011, FROM 11.00 A.M. AT THE W.I. HALL 
COFFEE – LUNCHES – AFTERNOON TEAS – 

PASTIES – CAKE STALL – BRIC-A-BRAC 
 

ALL WELCOME 
 

********************************* 

TREVENA-TINTAGEL W.I. 
  

TABLE TOP/CRAFT/PLANTS SALE 
  

The W. I. will be holding a table top/craft/plant sale. 

Tuesday 9th August in the W. I. Hall Tintagel, 10am to 4pm.   

£6 per table please telephone 07727 231510 to book.   

Tea and coffee will be available on the day. 
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Old Post Office news 

We are all very busy here at the Old Post Office preparing for the summer 
holidays and have some great events lined up for all the family. The warm 
weather has meant that the garden is looking beautiful, everything is 
blooming and it offers a lovely tranquil setting to enjoy your lunch. 
 
Every Wednesday during the school holidays, between 11am-4pm, we have kid’s activities 
in the back garden, no matter the weather we will be here to entertain with a variety of 
events. Our rag rug volunteers are always popular with our visitors and they will be here 
twice over the summer making beautiful rugs out of recycled materials. The dates are 27th 
July and 17th August. On Wednesday 3rd August we are inviting you all to go wild! Kid’s are 
welcome to explore our back garden using bug spotting kits and learn how to grow their 
own salads in homemade plant pots. Wednesday 10th August offers children the chance to 
play post office, design their own postcard and stamp then make a post box to use as a 
money holder. Paints will be out so prepare to get messy! Another favourite activity is our 
badge and magnet maker. Visitors of all ages are welcome on Wednesday 24th August to 
design their own badge or magnet and show it off proudly around the village. All of the 
workshops are free but normal admission prices do apply. We are offering 1 free child’s 
admission with the voucher below, come along and join in the fun. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For carnival day Tintagel Old Post Office will be offering free entry to locals who can show 
that they have a PL34 postcode, so by bringing a document that shows their postcode in to 
the property. 
 
I am happy to inform you that we will be again taking part in Heritage Open Day. This year 
it is 10th September that sees us opening up the property and offering free entry to all. As 
we are such a small property and this event is so popular there may be a wait to enter but 
it is definitely worth it, if you have never visited before or are a regular visitor of ours please 
join us and have a great day out.  
 
If you wish to find out any more about any of the above, please contact the property on 
01840 770024 or check the website; www.nationaltrust.org.uk/tintageloldpostoffice. 
 
Joanne Burgess, Steward 
 

 

National Trust     
Tintagel Old Post Office 

Free entry to summer fun activity 
 
 
Cut out this voucher and come visit Tintagel Old Post Office.  
Voucher entitles 1 child to free entry on any Wednesday 
during the school summer holidays 2011. Other admission 
prices do apply and children must be supervised by an adult. 
 

 

 

http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/tintageloldpostoffice
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TINTAGEL SEA ANGLING CLUB NEWSLETTER – JULY 2011 

Sea temperatures have risen to 160C and the summer species 

have returned with bream and trigger fish being recorded from 

the boats.  

Fish of the month winner for May was Ian Young with a shore 

caught bass. Ian also won the award for June fish of the month 

with another bass of 3 12 3/8.  

The efforts of Hugh Fearnley-Whittingstal with his “Fish Fight” go on and over 704,000 

people have now signed up. Recently the European Commission published its CFP reform 

proposal which specifically includes measures to end discards. Further details can be found 

at http://www.fishfight.net/  

Forthcoming events during August and September include: 

A weekend collaboration match with the sign on from 5.30pm on Friday 12th August and the 

weigh in on Sunday 14th August from 10 –10.30pm with the weigh in from 10.00 – 10.30pm. 

The CFSA will be holding their junior festival during the month of August and it is always 

well supported. There is free entry to affiliated club members and there are plenty of prizes 

for under 16’s and under 11’s 

Tintagel SAC will be holding their open shore competition on the weekend of 17th/18th 

September. The competition is open to non-members with prizes of £200, £100 and £75 for 

1st 2nd & 3rd with other prizes for different species. The entry fee is £5 and the sign on is at 

the Wootons between 5 – 6pm on Saturday 17th September. The weigh in is also at the 

Wootons on Sunday 18th between 5 & 6pm. The club would like to thank all the sponsors 

who make the event possible. 

The big tides in August are on the 30th & 31st with the new moon on the 29th and the full 

moon on the 13th. The big tides in September (7.7m) are on the 28th & 29th with the new 

moon on the 27th and the full moon on the 12th.  

The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday 2nd August at the Wootons Hotel at 

7.30pm.  

Good luck and be safe 

Nigel. 

 

http://www.fishfight.net/
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TINTAGEL MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION 

TINSTOCK 11 

TINSTOCK 11, the inaugural Tintagel Music Festival, scheduled for Saturday 20th August, is 

well under way.  Featuring Bon Jovi Tribute Band, Shellin' Snails and many other local 

bands, it has its own web site:  www.TINSTOCK.com (or just “Google” TINSTOCK) which 

links to the booking site.  Tickets are £15 each for adults and children under 12 go free as 

long as they are accompanied by an adult.  Tickets are also on sale at the following 

locations for those who prefer to see what they are buying: 

Tintagel Cricket Club, Hartley Home Care, The Cornishman, King Arthur's Arms, Tintagel 

Arms, The Woottons and the SPAR shop.   

In order for it to get off the ground it has been sponsored by EventzUK, Hartley Home Care, 

Tintagel Brewery and The Woottons Hotel.  

This is a Charity Fund Raising Event and all proceeds will go to the TMPFA and those sports 

clubs based on the Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields. 

Remember, those of you who are under 12, if you bring an adult, you can get in free! 

Vandalism.  Unfortunately, the level of purposeless vandalism continues and now two 

windows in the Cricket Club have been broken by the mindless idiots and there has been 

severe damage caused to the skate park.  We are in constant contact with the local Police 

and they have introduced new patrols in the area of the Playing Fields.  Please continue to 

report any incidents of vandalism that you witness because it is the only way we normal 

humans can beat the stupid people.   

I look forward to seeing you at TINSTOCK on 20th August. 

Phil Hasbrig-Hartley 

Chairman of the Trustees 

 

http://www.tinstock.com/
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Floodlights for Tintagel Tennis Club 

Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields, Bossiney Road, 

Tintagel.  

Two of Tintagel Tennis clubs all weather courts are now floodlit! 

The floodlights are low level so as not to cause light pollution.  

The floodlights can be used between 8am and 10pm; tokens for 

the lights can be bought from Tintagel Visitor Centre where the 

courts can also be hired. 

The grant to install the lights was from The Foundation for Sport and the Arts, who also 

funded the building of the courts in 1994-5. It is sad that this was one of the charities last 

projects as it has now been wound up. 

The club celebrated on April 11th with a special mini and junior coaching open afternoon, 

the club coaches were helped by Georgina Loosemore, The Devon and Cornwall Tennis 

Development Manager.  This was followed by a BBQ with ale donated by Tintagel 

Brewery. Then followed a mix and match doubles friendly tournament, these are run once 

a month by the club and all are welcome to join in.   

Mini tennis red coaching sessions are now held on Tuesday afternoons 4.30pm and 

5.15pm. Club nights are Mondays 6.30pm and adult and junior 11 and over club night is on 

Wednesdays 6.30pm. 

All are welcome to play at the Club either as members or to just pay and play.  Full 

membership entitles you to play any time the courts are not being used and for adults to 

own a key. Mini membership is available for 10 years and under, parents can collect the 

key from the Visitor Centre and practise with their child for £12 per year. 

For details of coaching or membership prices visit our web site www.tintageltennis.net, 

contact Barbara Bruce on 01840770893 or call in at the Tintagel Visitor Centre. 

The Club now welcomes two new level 1 LTA coaches to the team, Frank Page and 

George Murray and look forward to expanding the coaching programme.    

The tennis courts are not maintained by the Council, the Club has the job of raising all 

the funds for upkeep and regeneration. 

 

 

http://www.tintageltennis.net/
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TINTAGEL FOOTBALL CLUB 
 
The end of season dinner was held at the Cornishman and an enjoyable evening was had.  
Our thanks go to the Cornishman for a lovely meal.  Presentations were made to the 
following players: 
 
Presidents Player of the Year : Neil Dodd 
Managers Player of the Year : Kevin Jeskins 
Players Player of the Year : Kevin Jeskins 
Top Goal Scorer of the Year : Adam Price 
Young Player of the Year : Ryan Harris 
Clubman of the Year : J. Anderson 
 
Training is taking place every Tuesday night at the Football Field at 7.00 p.m.  New players 
welcome.  Ring Manager J. Anderson for details on 01840 770843 
 
BINGO is held every Third Wednesday of every month to raise funds for the Football Club at 
the Social Hall, Bossiney Road, Tintagel.   
 
The Committee would like to thank everybody who has helped the Club in any way during 
the past season. 
 
Dave Littlejohns 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
TINTAGEL YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB 
 
Tintagel Youth Football Club are holding their Annual Presentation of Awards 
on Friday 22nd July, as well as the awards and barbeque there will be some fun 
football games and an  opportunity for parents to get their boots on for a friendly 
challenge. 
 
Teams are training in earnest for next season, with both Under 16s and Under 10s 
entering the East Cornwall League and the under 7s are looking forward to some 
friendly matches – please contact us on 07891470110 if you would like to join or 
want more information about the Club. 
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Tintagel Surf Life Saving Club is having a busy summer. Following the success of several 
seniors, parents & juniors in passing their resuscitation awards the Nippers have been 
taking their Dolphin award which enables them to compete at Cornish competitions. 
Training has started for those wanting to take their beach lifeguard awards. 
 
There was great excitement at a recent Nipper night when on a calm day at high tide they 
swam round to Lill Cove to jump & dive off the rocks. For over 20 minutes they were joined 
by a seal who was obviously curious as to what this group of wetsuited children & helpers 
were doing in his environment!!   
 
On July 3rd a group of older clubbies took advantage of an out-going tide & paddled from 
Wadebridge to Rock on a fabulous day. Once at the beach, an energetic game of beach 
volleyball was followed by a well earned barbeque lunch before using the push of the in-
coming tide to paddle back to Wadebridge. 
 
The club has just taken delivery of a new 'inflatable' rescue board (yes it's hard to believe 
but you can fold it up to store it & then just blow it up!). Trialed by lifeguards in Hawaii it is 
meant to be near indestructible & is already proving a success, infact on its first outing our 
club captain used it for a rescue at Trebarwith.  
 
The Nippers raised an amazing £701 for Club Funds at this year’s Sponsored Swim held at 
Camelford Leisure Centre.  
 
At the recent AGM of Surf Life Saving 
GB Tintagel Club Chairman Les Freke 
was presented with an award for his 
services to 'lifesaving at community 
level' in the Cornish Region. Les, who 
has been a member of the Tintagel 
Club since 1974 said 'it was a pleasure 
to be a part of such a great 
community club.' 
  

Continued overleaf …/ 
 

 

TINTAGEL SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB 
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TINTAGEL SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB, continued …/ 
 
An article from one of our “Nippers” …….. 
 
Since I have been in surf club and Les and all of the helpers at surf club 
have made it fun and safe. One of the best nights for me was when the 
tide was in and we all got split up into 4 groups based on ability. 
 
Some of the groups walked over to Lill and the other more advanced  
groups swam. Luckily I got put in one of the more advanced groups. We set of from the 
gully and swam over to life-gards rock, when we found a place to get up, we got to jump 
and that was fun! 
 
Then we swam over to big rock near Lill and there was 2 ledges, one  
very high and one not so high. Nearly all of the nippers jumped off... I tryed to get my friend 
to jump off but he was not having it, I dont blame him because there are not many people 
that would do that. The only way that I managed to jump off was to just shut my eyes and 
jump off. 
 
I better get used to it because the summer hols are nearly here and I cant wait for the 
endless summer x x x 
 
Finn Layland,  
Club Member - Nipper 

 

Thank you Finn for your lovely article for the newsletter.  We look forward to you writing for 

us again soon. 

Enjoy your summer holidays with your friends  ! 
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North Cornwall Impact Martial Arts  

Events:  Children from the Tintagel and 
Bodmin clubs took part in a sparring lesson 
given by Mark Rowlett from Koncepts Gym in 
Newquay.  This event was very popular and 
another lesson is planned for the Autumn.  
The photo was taken at the end of the 
session after sparring in “the cage”. 
 
Forthcoming Events: 

Saturday 6th August : Tintagel Carnival 
Saturday 27th August : Seminar in Gi and No-Gi Grappling in Truro. 
Sunday 28th August :  Seminar in Truro in Jeet kune Do, Kali, Silat. 
Throughout October: Children’s Gradings. 
Saturday 5th November: Adult Gradings in Delabole. 
Sunday 6th November: Sifu Dave Carnell Seminar in Delabole. 
 
Brazilian Jiu-Jitsu is now practised under Tom Barlow in Plymouth and students travel to 

Plymouth on Thursdays for classes. 

All Welcome 

Norman and Wendy : 01840 212262 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

OUR PARISH NEWSLETTER 
The Newsletter is prepared by the Parish Council.  For the time being, it is hoped to fund 
printing of the newsletter without the need for selling advertising space.  The Parish 
Council have recently decided to include only items relating to events, news and 
activities within the Parish, unless they are for sessions outside the parish which benefit 
the people of the parish i.e. Dementia information sessions held by the NHS, and not to 
include items which are for commercial/business benefit. 
 
If you feel you have an interesting news item which could be included in the newsletter, 
please do not hesitate to contact the Clerk, who produces the newsletter (details on back 
page. 
 
The Newsletter came about as a direct response from the Parish Plan questionnaire and 
is proving to be a popular bi-monthly  publication.  Thanks go to the School, Children’s 
Centre, Spar Shop, Medical Centre, Visitor Centre, and Londis for their help with the 
distribution of the newsletter and to all those groups who regularly provide news items 
to be included. 
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USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Tintagel Social Hall - Bookings Nick Spurdens 01840 770908 

Cornwall Councillor Glenton Brown 01840 770302 

Cornwall Council General Enquiries 
Website -www.cornwall.gov.uk 

County Hall 0300 1234 100 

Cornwall Council Dog Warden  Richard Downing 01208 893407 

Cornwall Council Street Ranger Debbie Attwell 07768 775928 

Tintagel Medical Centre Bossiney Road 01840 770214 

Tintagel Primary School Headteacher – Mrs. J. Gidzewicz 01840 770473 

Sir James Smiths School, Camelford Headteacher – Mr. J. Lawrence 01840 213274 

Tintagel Visitor Centre Bossiney Road 01840 779084 

Devon and Cornwall Police  08452 777 444 

  

PARISH COUNCILLORS:- 

Roger Wickett, Chairman  01840 770800 

Bob Flower, Vice-Chairman  01840 770857 

Terry Dangar  01840 770870 

Mary Dyer  01840 770472 

Martin Smith  01840 770662 

Thelma Dorman  01840 770716 

David Hodge  01840 770064 

Steve Dray  01840 779020 

Paul Heath  01840 770203 

George Menhenick  01840 770687 

Joanne Bull  01840 770257 

 

PARISH CLERK 
Sue Moth 
Email: moth.sct@btinternet.com 

Lincoln House, Treven, Tintagel 
PL34 0DT 

01840 770022 

 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER – PUBLICATION DATES FOR 2011 
 

Edition Final date for items 
to be included 

Date to publish by 

October 2011 23rd September 3rd October 2011 
December 2011 22nd November 1st December 2011 

 

 


